Scottish Brass Band Association (SBBA) Executive Committee - Minutes of Meeting No. 4 – Held on Sunday, 17 
May 2015 at SBBA Office, 12 Fairbairn Road, Livingston EH54 6TS

1 ATTENDANCE & WELCOME
Executive Members:

Carrie Boax (President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Andrew Smith, Peter Fraser (WSBBA), Danny Harrison, Steven Gray, Alan Douglas. In attendance: John Boax (Education Officer), George Burt (Honorary Vice President – left after lunch), Mark Good (Press and Communications Officer) and Donald L Reid (Minute Secretary).
1 
Welcome & Apologies:

President Carrie Boax welcomed everyone to the May executive meeting and made special mention of Mark Good (Press and Communications) attending his first SBBA meeting and thanked him for his attendance. Talking about his important SBBA role, Mark said he tried to make sure that SBBA had a presence in social media and other forums. He also tried to get up to date information onto Facebook very quickly and it seemed to be working. 

He was keen to get more information about good news stories from the Scottish Brass Band world so that it could be promoted widely. He had also tried to get copy into local papers where bands had asked for help. He would also help with proof reading programmes and working with SBBA web site development and with banding press and local press for increased visibility and exploit publicity opportunities.
 Apologies had been intimated to the secretary on behalf of John Gilmour, Ann Murray (VP), Julie Sanderson (Treasurer), Dougie Harrower, Lianda Barnes, Damian Martin, Lynsey Paterson (CPO), Graham Adam, Robert McCorkell and Euan Meikle.

2
MINUTE SUNDAY 29 MARCH 2015
The minute of the meeting of 29th March 2015 was accepted on the proposal of Alan Douglas and seconded by Danny Harrison with slight changes viz: Page 6 ESBBA was a meeting with SBBA officials and this was organised by ESBBA.  Peter advised that on page 6, 31st October is the date for WoS BBA Solos in Kilmarnock 
Action: Previous minute of 29th March updated as shown
3
MATTERS ARISING (Not Otherwise on Agenda)
There were no matters arising not on agenda 
4 
CORRESPONDENCE & PUBLICITY
4.1. Correspondence
The secretary advised of a variety of correspondence he had received since the last meeting as shown below: 
a) A.Fernie. Conformation of the next WoS workshop on 4th October 2015, Castle Douglas, Guest conductor Richard Evans.

b) Hatfield Band. Appeal documents from Hatfield band for the Kapitol Appeals Committee hearing.

c) RCS. Music Open Day Friday 5th June 2015
d) Kinneil Band Concert Bo’ness Town Hall 29th May 2015

e) Whitburn. Festival Contest and Concert Saturday 23rd May.

f) EBBC. Thanks from Michael Zoppas for supporting him in his election as EBBA Vice President.

g) New Moon Insurance. Request for a banner advert on the SBBA website.

h) ABBA. Request for clarification of the adjudication training undergone by an applicant from Scotland.

i) Rehearsal Resources. Advert

j) Douglas Couchman. EYBB. Thanks for the opportunity to represent Scotland at the EYBB,   

5 FINANCE REPORT
5.1 
Accounts Update April 2015
The Treasurer, Julie Sanderson, in her absence had provided Tom Allan with a written breakdown of finances of SBBA for the month of April and Tom, updated members on the current financial position. 
He advised that the solos and ensembles competition made a loss of around £700. This has been passed to the SBBA Education Committee to review this event and see how it can be energised to ensure that it runs without such a high loss to SBBA.

The Scottish Championships lost £3,600 in 2015 which is actually less than anticipated, so whilst it was always regrettable that a loss was incurred, it was not as large a deficit as predicted.

NYBBS course at Easter made a slight loss, but with gift aid to be applied, it is likely that the Easter course (70 young players) which involved two bands was likely to break-even, so the course was really good value for money and a great educational experience for the participants.

The Secretary advised that the treasurer has made progress with getting a bank handover for signatory purposes. In respect of the NYBBS account, Tom Allan (secretary) and Carrie Boax (President) will now be included in the authorised signatories. 
The President thanked George Burt (who was present for part of the meeting) for his work on the grant issues for SBBA and for the continuing support he was providing to SBBA which was greatly appreciated.
George Burt intimated that the Edinburgh International Festive (EIF) grant application result would be known about by the end of June. Each band would have to play for a day in Edinburgh. The organisers apparently want the twelve bands to play along the banks of the Waters of Leith – four thirty minute performances by each band.
The intention appears to be that all performances will have the same timings. Whilst not yet finalised that potential fee of £1,000 for each of 12 bands. Championship, 1st Section and 2nd section bands to express interest with sample of programme to secretary, Tom Allan, by 5th June. Event to be held on Sunday 23 August. In addition, one major band would play a special public concert and a higher fee was anticipated for this event, details of which will be circulated when known.
5.2
Year end accounts 2013/14

George Burt advised that the 2013/14 Accounts had been send to accountant in October 2014. A few issues raised by the auditor had now been completed and returned to the accountant. The draft accounts are unlikely to change very much as the information requested has now been supplied in full. A discussion then took place with George Burt on the accounting period under review and issues around grant funding in particular. George indicated that all these issues will be fully resolved in the coming months. The end of project report for YMI funding will be submitted within a couple of weeks and it normally takes around 4 weeks for this to be ‘cleared’ by the funder.
Action: For noting
6 AREA ASSOCIATIONS
a) Fife BBA
Fife BBA has a forthcoming AGM in May.  A new venue for the solo and ensemble contest is being looked into after the Tullis Russell Papermakers was placed into administration. The Solo and Ensemble contest was due to be held at the T.R.E.E centre but the FCBBA will now be seeking another venue. This was a very unfortunate situation for the Tullis Russell Band. SBBA will provide any assistance it can during these challenging times for the band.
b) Borders BBA

The Borders BBA have not been represented at SBBA Executive meetings, which is disappointing. It was confirmed that their nominated representative knows all the SBBA meeting dates. It is hoped that in future BBBA will come along to SBBA because they are very active in their own area and it was in both organisations interests to work together for the future of brass banding.

c) West of Scotland BBA

Solo contest 31 October in Kilmarnock. Brass @ the Bards contest will go ahead next year in the church hall in Alloway under the auspices of the Robert Burns Museum, but it will definitely be held indoors. The Burns Museum staff are also keen to get brass bands to play at the Museum during the summer and autumn.

d) Northern Counties

Contest Saturday, May 23 in Kinross in Loch Leven Community Campus. It is hoped that the NCBBA representative will attend future SBBA meetings, albeit there is usually an update available from NCBBA from Ann Murray, SBBA Vice President.

e) East of Scotland BBA

The ESBBA - no update available.
It was explained that there is a section on the SBBA web site for Area Associations, but sadly it was not used. It was important the Area Associations were represented at SBBA to share information and to help ensure that everyone was working together for the good of banding in Scotland. Good communication was of the essence for everyone in Scottish Banding.

SBBA have evaluated recent Area Association contests and some issues of concern were highlighted which reflected poorly on banding.

Action Point: The purpose, expectations and what SBBA can offer to Area Associations need to be explored with members of Area Associations. It is intended that a meeting with Area Associations be organised to discuss this matter at a future SBBA Executive.

7
EDUCATION / YOUTH
7.1 Child Protection

The Child Protection Officer, Lynsey Paterson, who was unable to be present, had supplied a full written report which was noted.
Action: CPO to prepare an email for secretary to get further updates from all bands on progress with PVG checks. It was intimated that the requisite forms for PGV check are available on the SBBA web site and from the CPO. It was also suggested the all band CPOs be contacted by SBBA CPO and given a ‘health check’ to see exactly what the situation was with Child Protection issues at each band. SBBA also agreed to look at training issues for current CPO with bands to encourage best practice.
7.2 Education Officer’s Report.
John Boax reported on his Educational and Development work. 
7.3 Youth Band Health Check

John Boax produced a list of youth bands with an update on their current status so far as these could be ascertained. He had phoned or emailed all of his known contacts. He advised that so far it was possible that some 21 bands had intimated that they would likely be taking part in the youth championships 2015, but he did think this might rise nearer the time to perhaps around 30.  
The available evidence indicates that we would not have enough youth bands to justify a full weekend bearing in mind the expense of hiring Perth Concert Hall for two days.
He said that contact phone numbers and email addresses change so quickly and effective communication was a real problem trying to keep abreast of what was happening with youth bands. 
He advised he circulated a small four question survey to the bands he was able to make contact with. He received some positive replies whilst others were negative. The results of the survey were for guidance only. 
Obtaining accurate information about the level of entries was vital. Some bands had changed from youth bands to community bands and he suggested that perhaps there could be some competition for community bands which would include some veteran players who helped out the younger players. 
He indicated that he still had some bands to ‘chase up’ and it might be that the response would be better, but communication or lack of it was an ongoing issue. The aim was to get more young players involved in the contesting platform to give them a taste of what perhaps lay ahead in banding. A lot of hard grassroots work has gone on and it was important to build on that.
Action: With John Gilmour, the Education Officer to continue to work on getting accurate figures for youth bands. The SBBA Education Committee to discuss this issue and come back with recommendations to the Executive.

7.3 NYBBS

The Easter course proved to be an outstanding success with the final concert held within Stirling Castle to a large audience. Plans are well developed for the summer course and these will be widely circulated in due course, but on current interest it looks to be a very busy course.
8
MEMBERSHIP & REGISTRATION
The registrar, Tom Allan, reported that there are currently 1908 members registered with SBBA. The active bands are: 10 championship; 10 first section; 12 second section and 10 third section and 16 bands in fourth section. There are currently 13 non-contesting bands. 
The secretary reported that he had still to write to Kapitol on national registration issues and would report back at a future meeting.
The Registrar reported that it is now acceptable for trombone players with limited arm mobility to use a valve trombone, although approval was still needed from the Contest Management prior to every contest.

Action: Bands to note that valve trombones can now be used in all brass band competitions. Registrar’s report for noting.

9
EVENTS

9.1 The 2014 EFoB

An update was given on the EFoB. The President reported that she had attended this year’s EFoB in Freiburg in May and the spring contest at Blackpool. Whilst these events were generally first class, she was disappointed in the registration processes at both events and she would be taking up this issue with individual contest organisers.
9.1 Scottish Cup

It was suggested that the Scottish Cup event does not receive a good enough level of support, making the cup competition viability in doubt. It was reported that the entry started with 7 bands and this went down to 3. The cup has always struggled with entries. This was because it was expensive for bands to enter and getting a small cup and certificate is not enough of a benefit to attract bands, hence there is a need to look at the wisdom of continuing with the Scottish Cup competition. 
Alan Douglas looked at 13 individual test pieces which would fit the time criteria for the competition. He proposed six Edward Gregson pieces to the Executive. Most of pieces dated from 1960s – 1980s. 

Tom Allan said 4th section entries had never taken off, for reasons which were not clear. The bands would all get adjudicated together so a 3rd section band could, in theory, beat a championships one. All down to the adjudicators view on the playing. 

Tom Allan advised that in 2016 there is no contract with Perth Concert Hall, but other halls are just as expensive, but don’t necessarily have the facilities which are available in Perth, so finances would be an issue with all halls.

Action Point: Peter Fraser proposed that six Edward Gregson pieces suggested by Alan Douglas was a good option. He also suggested that there be no pre-draw and that the draw take place at 8am as only 12 bands would be taking place. In the Open there would be around 19 bands. It was agreed that the draw would be at 8am for all 12 bands and this would hopefully help the audience levels in the hall. These suggestions were carried unanimously

9.2 Shield
The Shield is awarded to the best Championship, 1st & 2nd section and Cup to best 3rd or 4th section. It was agreed that there is a need to try something to resurrect this contest as it always loses money.

In respect of adjudicators, John Logan was suggested – head of brass at RCS. It was felt necessary to have another experienced adjudicator and Phillip Harper was suggested. Peter Fraser will pursue this. After discussion it was agreed that ‘adjudicators conferring’ was preferable if there was two of them. A lengthy discussion also took place on ‘spoken or voice-over adjudication’ and the pros/cons of this method.
Action: Unanimously agreed to support ‘Voice Over adjudication’ with places rather than points and open adjudication and results given at the end of each contest. Peter Fraser will make arrangements for the adjudicators.
9.3 Scottish Open - 29th November 2015 

Test Piece Gallery by Howard Snell, runs for 17.5mins and it is anticipated will be ready for distribution around 20th July. This musical work depicts various paintings from Kelvingrove Art Gallery. This aspect might enable further publicity to be gained in liaison with the Art Gallery 

There would be a split draw at 11.30 and 3pm on the day. It is anticipated that around 18 bands likely to attend. Waiting list of another 4 bands and they will be invited if others fail to come. Peter Fraser advised that a band from Holland is hoping to attend the Scottish Open in 2016. 
No foreign bands will be taking part this year.  Closing date for entries is 1st July, but Peter Fraser was keen to get details of all participating bands as early as possible, so reserve bands could be advised as necessary.

9.4 Scottish Championships – Perth Concert Hall – 12/13 March 2016
The Scottish Championships will take place on 12/13 March 2016 in Perth. The test pieces will be announced in Autumn 2015. Five other area championships will be held on that same weekend which might impact on trade stands. 

Saturday 12th March 2016 will be 2nd, 3rd and 1st in order of playing on Saturday. Adjudicators are all now in place. 4th Section, 4b and Championships play on the Sunday 13th March. 

Action- Noted
9.5 West Lothian Festival – Sunday 7th June 2015
Six bands will take part. Co-op, Kirkintilloch, Kirkintilloch Kelvin, Kingdom Brass, Clackmannan, Kingdom and Whitburn. This will be held on Sunday 7th June 2015 at 2pm in the Howden Centre, Livingston. A pre-draw had been made by the Events Committee and this would be circulated to bands in due course. SBBA were reminded that this was a WLC event that SBBA were supporting.
Action: Noted
10
FUTURE MEETINGS

Future planned executive meetings in 2015 are: 16th August; 4th October and 1st November. All good attendance by all the executive including Area Association representatives is requested at all meetings.
11 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
11.1
Life Membership
Two applications. Both approved.
11.2
EYBB
Carrie Boax reported that Preben Christensen (55) EYBB Committee, who she had met at the Europeans, had died following a car accident. SBBA pass on our condolences and our thoughts are with his family at this time
11.3
ABBA
President and Secretary had met with ABBA to discuss a variety of issues. The main thing highlighted was the need for transparency. SBBA and ABBA will work closely to ensure that this objective is achieved. 
11.4
AGM 2016

Andy Smith was concerned about the AGM going to Dundee on 9th January 2016 as he felt band members will not attend ‘the road and miles’ to Dundee. However, it was explained that if linked to workshops and training events during the day and involves educationalists plus social events in the evening it might prove attractive. It was suggested that it might cost £30 per head for all events, albeit the AGM would be free for anyone to attend. There was a need to try new events to inspire members to become more involved.
The date for the AGM was proposed at the 2015 AGM and there was no objection raised. After discussion it was agreed that this event should be widely publicised and the social events in the evening might prove attractive. It has been costed and it is hoped that bands would support this event. The aim was to raise funds for NYBBS. The aim is to get 100 people to attend the evening event for it to break even. There would also be a raffle and perhaps an auction on the night.
11.5
Speakers Presentation

Nigel Durno, Bruce Fraser and John Mabon attended and gave a presentation on: Adjudicator Training. Afterward a full discussion ensued on the issues raised in the video and by the speakers who were all thanked for their contribution and support of brass banding.
Scottish Brass Band passport to Adjudication. The Aim of the passport was to have accreditation for adjudicators training course for SBBA. Nigel, Bruce and John all work with Scottish Qualifications Authority Three features of the proposed passport (1) Home grown team here in Scotland learn about 4th section and hear performances at their training day in January 2016. (2) Every band and conductor will find out about how a result was arrived at. (3) Spoken adjudication is a feature which can be made available. The trio felt it better with two and even better with three adjudicators whilst one will do the ‘voice-over’ performance. 

Peter Fraser who spoke about the amount of preparation time and professional approach adopted by most adjudicators he knew. However, he did accept that there was a need for more transparency and a change might be the answer. 
The Presenters said that there is no transparent system in place to guide adjudicators at the moment. No one really knows how the final adjudication decision was arrived at. The presenters felt that the current status quo is too negative an experience. 
Bands deserve to know there is a fair deal on the day for all. Current pool of adjudicators is perceived to be too narrow. There is also a reluctance to acknowledge that there are other potential adjudicators out there in Scottish banding who could be excellent adjudicators. They deserve their change which would begin with formal training and initial adjudication would be restricted to the 4th section.

Bruce Fraser: ABBA – SQA – then presented a detailed list of criteria to judge a performance. This was a series of ticking boxes with room to write freely in a final section of the paper. This was “criteria based adjudication.” Having a CD of performance also helps to confirm the adjudication together with voice adjudication and it was agreed that this would be welcomed by bands. 

John Mabon said that the key aspects of performance are based on wind band adjudications currently in place which seems to work very well indeed. He also felt that adjudicators, once trained in the process, would find it extremely helpful.
Nigel Durno then played an example of a spoken adjudication which proved most interesting. He said they were looking for a commitment to a three year plan to introduce adjudicator training and practice at competitions. This would be incremental moving from sections 4, 3 & 2 followed by a full review. 
He proposed that the first training day to be held in January 2016. Trained adjudicators in fourth section.

Cost: three development days per years £300, One day training course: £300; Hire of facility: £1509; expenses £210; with a total approximate cost: £1,550 per year. 

Next steps which the speakers recommended is a press release launching SBBA Passport to adjudication; SBBA Web site; email to conductors, bands, BB World, Bandsman, 4 Bars Rest, HITS. Identify all potential candidates for the January course and extend invitations to attend. Adjudicators have to pass test before adjudication and receive a certificate – The SBBA Passport for Adjudication.

Following the presentation there was a full discussion about the way forward. There was a suggestion that if it goes ahead, it is done quickly and professionally and could be introduced for the 4th section in 2016. However, Peter Fraser pointed out that adjudicators were already in place for 2016. In addition, the adjudicators would need to be fully trained in the new system.

It was suggested that section 4B could be used for this new procedure in 2016. There will be potentially 17 bands in section 4B beginning on Sunday morning.
The President thanked the three speakers – Nigel Durno, Bruce Fraser and John Mabon, for an excellent audio-visual presentation and for the professional way they have planned the recommended changes. She looked forward to seeing how this progressed. 

Action: It was agreed in principle and SBBA would support the proposition taken by the three speakers and would move towards putting this into operation for Section 4B in 2016. 
Next Meeting

The President reminded members that the next meeting will be held on Sunday, June 21 2015 at SBBA HQ, Livingstone. A good attendance of all executive members and Area Representatives is requested. The meeting closed with a vote of thanks to the chair for her handling of the meeting
Donald L Reid

SBBA Minute Secretary

Tel: 01505 503801

M: 07814614345

E: donaldleesreid@hotmail.com

18 May 2015.
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